
 
 
 

 
 
 

CHILDREN’S RBA REPORT CARD WORKING GROUP  
 

MINUTES 
 

DECEMBER 1, 2011 
 

 
 
Co-chairs: Rep. Diana Urban and Sen. Terry Gerratana 
 
Attended by: Rep. Jack Thompson, Thomas Brooks (Commission on Children), Nancy 
Leonard (for David Nee, W.C. Graustein Memorial Fund), Rob Aseltine (UCHC), Jill 
Jensen (PRI), Christine Dauser (CCPA rep. from YCSC), Jake Siegel (CT Voices for 
Children), Susan Smith (DCF), Brian Hill (Judicial—CSSD) , Anne McIntyre-Lahner 
(DCF), Erica Bromley (Manchester YSB), Jeanne Milstein (Child Advocate), Carol 
Stone (DPH), Karen Foley-Schain (Children’s Trust Fund), Lynda Trebisacci (Parent 
Advocate), Rhonda Evans (for Edith Pollock Karsky, CAFCA) 
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. 
 
Rep. Urban directed the group to the CASA research on the importance of family dinners 
for stability. She also pointed to the excerpt from PRI’s adolescent health RBA project. 
 
Rep. Urban asked the small groups to reconvene. Each group reported back to the larger 
group with their Headline and Secondary Indicators, as well as any research needed, and 
data agendas.   
 
The groups were told to email their summaries to Liz for placement in the master form.  
 
 


